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Happy New Year!

Officers 2020
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President………Monica Valparaiso
 Secretary….………..….….Pam DeForrest
Treasurer….………………...Theresa Cruz
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….……….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor……………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Gary Maleski
 George McMullen
 Laura Schavone
 Donna Stewart
 Brian Valparaiso

Committee Chair
 Banquet…………………Laura Schavone
 Car Show…………….…Brian Valparaiso
             & Brad Lee
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Membership……………………..……TBD
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

We Support



CSS Upcoming Events 2020

February 1  17th Annual SJC Rotary Car Show in San Juan Capistrano at Camino Center
   Sports Park, 25925 Camino Del Avion, San Juan Capistrano, CA 92675

between 7:30 AM – 2:00 PM

February 1 - 8  Corvette Pirate Cruise

March 14-15  Two non-sanctioned low speed autocrosses at the Riverside County Fairgrounds
   in Indio. WC-340-N01 Non-sanctioned autocross (Saturday) WC-340-N02

Non-sanctioned autocross (Sunday)

March 21  Two sanctioned low speed autocrosses at the Santa Maria Airport in Santa
Maria, CA. WC-518-001 Sanctioned autocross WC-518-002 Sanctioned
Autocross

April 25  Two sanctioned low speed autocrosses at the Santa Maria Airport in Santa
Maria, CA WC-518-003 Sanctioned autocross WC-518-004 Sanctioned
autocross

May 2   All American Car Show & Shine, by Corvettes of Southern California
9:00am – 2:00pm

May 17  43rd annual Plastic Fantastic all Corvette car show at Embarcadero Marina Park
   (Seaport Village) in San Diego, CA.

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

ANSWER TO TRIVIA QUESTION FOR NOVEMBER: What year was the only one-year body
design of the Corvette? ANSWER: 1973. Chrome rear bumper and vinyl front bumper.

TRIVIA QUESTION FOR JANUARY: What year did 4-wheel disc brakes become standard
equipment?

CORVETTE TIMELINE: January 17, 1953: The new sports car meets the public for the first time
at the General Motors Motorama held at the Waldorf-Astoria Hotel in Manhattan. From 1500
names submitted, Ed Cole selected the Corvette.



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Monica

Hi everyone!

I hope you all had a great holiday season, and are back into
the swing of things! We had a few events since our last
meeting, and both went pretty well!

Brian Valparaiso led us on the Tour D’Orange cruise on
New Year’s Day; we had about 8 cars. We met up just
before 7am at Coco’s, so no partying the night before! For
those not familiar with this event, it has been held the last 17
years, and is open to all cars. There are anywhere from
400-500 cars that go on this run. We caravanned down to
the pre-set starting location, where the organizers typically
have food trucks and a band playing until maps with the
route are handed out around 8am. Then we cruised through
the back roads of Orange County for approximately 50
miles, ending at The District in Tustin for lunch. It’s quite a
sight to see all those cars, and there were other groups that
we encountered going on their own cruises. Thanks to
Chuck Rosen for meeting us for lunch and getting us a table
at Red Robin!

The annual banquet was held January 11th at the Phoenix
Club. A good time was had by all, and the new officers and
board were introduced. Years of membership pins were
given out, as well as the Member of the Year. The food was
great, and entertainment always great – thanks Tom Cuccio!
Along with providing music the entire evening, we also
played a music trivia game, and lotto tickets were given out
to the winning table. We also had a small raffle with a few
prizes, some leftover from the car show. Each person was
given one free ticket to participate in the raffle.

I’m looking forward to having a good variety of events
coming up this year! Some of you have already contacted
me with ideas, and are putting together trips on your own. I
appreciate everyone’s help, and please let me know if you
are interested in a specific type of event. If you don’t want to
plan it, I can help.

Let’s have a great year – and save the wave!

Monica - VP

President
Tony

Welcome to 2020! I hope everyone had a great Holiday and
a Happy New Year!!

The new year, of course, brings some new changes to the
Club. The new Officers are:

 Monica Valparaiso – Vice President
 Theresa Cruz – Treasurer

All the other officers remain the same.

The Board Members are: Sal Cruz, Gary Maleski, George
McMullen, Laura Schavone, Donna Stewart and Brian
Valparaiso.

As President, I am looking forward to the New Year and
some exciting events that we are already discussing.

January brings the annual 24 Hours of Daytona race. I am
writing this as I’m watching the new C-8-R Corvette circle
the 3 ½ mile course for 24 hours. The #4 Corvette went out
early with cooling problems. The #3 car ran an almost
flawless race but came up short behind the BMW and the
two Porsches. The C-8-R team drivers are a diverse group.
The #4 car drivers were Marcel Fassler, Tommy Milner and
Oliver Gavin. The 3 Corvette drivers were Antonio Garcia,
Jordan Taylor and Nicky Catsburg.

Although the results didn’t make Corvette lovers happy, the
lessons that were learned are important. The absence of
problems is a really good sign. The fastest time in the class
was by Catsburg – quicker than the other Corvettes, both
Porsches, both BMW’s and the Ferrari.

For your information, the No. 10 Cadillac from Wayne Taylor
Racing was the overall winner of the Rolex 24 Hours of
Daytona race. The engine in the Cadillac is a Corvette
engine.

We have 90 members in the Club and if everyone gives
100%, we can have the Best Year ever. If you have an
event or place the Club would like to attend, make sure you
contact Monica and work with her to help put it together.



        Pictures from the
December General Meeting
         December 3, 2019

  Thank you to Paula’s daughter
           for filling in for her!



Back in the Day Museum Tour
          December 8, 2019



 Back in the Day (Con’t)



Bill and Pam’s corvette is a blur,
      they’re going soooo fast!

      Christmas Lights in Brea
           December 10, 2019



   Christmas Lights (Con’t)



CSS Club Banquet
  January 11, 2020



  Banquet (Con’t)



 Banquet (Con’t)



Monica,
our new
    VP!

  It was another great party,
thanks to our great DJ, Tom!

Board Meeting Minutes
         January 21, 2020

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Pam
DeForrest

Board present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Gary Maleski,
Donna Stewart, Brian Valparaiso, George McMullen

Others present: Will Grohmann, Art Huhta, Bill Wisnowsli

A quorum was declared to be present by President Tony
Schavone

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00 pm.

Tony announced that the 24 Hours of Daytona is going to be
this weekend.

Vice President Monica Valparaiso talked about the Tour De
Orange on Jan. 1st and we had 8 cars entered. They had a
great time. The Awards banquet went great and Brian
Valparaiso got Member of the Year for his great job as Car
Show Chairman. Great job! Feb. 1st is the San Juan car
show. Times 7:30 to 2. Park on the grass. South West
Corvettes are having 2 events that we might tag along with.
First one is Feb. 1st to the car racing museum in Corona.
There will be more info to come on a private collection in
March. Tony is trying to get a road trip together to Edwards
Air Force Base in Palmdale. It’s a 2 hour drive and we get a
tour.

Treasure Teresa was not present, so Monica Valparaiso gave
the current club balance. Most of the activity spent on was
the banquet, membership and December raffle.

Donna Stewart suggested that we get the room booked for
next year’s banquet. It was suggested to do it more toward
the end of the month in January 2021. Maybe the 23rd.
Monica said that she would call to reserve. Art Huhta is
concerned that we only get about 50% of the club to go to
the banquet. Laura Schavone thinks it has to do with the
date being too soon in the month.

Secretary Pam DeForrest talked about getting the roster out
for this month and how there have been more changes. She
will address the changes at the next General meeting and
re-send the roster. Pam also gave her concerns on not
getting the e-mail in December from Douglas Mariani that
he had changed us as a club from Yahoo to Google for
e-mails. Some at the meeting had not gotten the memo
either. This should be addressed at the General Meeting.

Newsletter Editor Debbie Ruby was not present.



4.  Tony passed out a point system sheet that has been used
before in the club. It’s so that members can get points for
going and doing specific things with their Corvette. Donna
said that the last time was a disaster and did not want to do
it again! Tony just thought it would get members more
involved with the club.

5. Art Huhta suggested that we might do a weekend coast
trip as a club. Pam already has an itinerary that she will
send to him. A suggestion was made to maybe get a
Coffee and Cars, going once a month.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.

Next month's General Meeting is Tuesday Feb. 4, 2020.

Next month’s Board Meeting is Feb. 18, 2020.

Respectfully submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary

Board Meeting Minutes (Con’t)
Car show Chairman Brian Valparaiso talked about getting
a new venue for our car show. Until he gets it, we have no
date. Suggestions were given to him for Enderly Center,
Ruby’s in Whittier, Brea Mall and several others. Donna
feels that we need a contract so that we do not get blind
sided like last year. Maybe we could see if Chuck Rosen
could help with that.

 Other topics discussed were:

1.  Monica Valparaiso wanted to know if our Care and
Concern committee person, Marsha Gallivan could
announce the birthday and anniversaries at the General
Meeting instead of the Vice President? Tony will talk to her
and see if she is willing to do it.

2.  Richard Cheek has stepped down as Publicity
Chairman. We need a new one. Donna suggested Kevin
Presser. Tony will talk to him and see if he is interested.

3.  Will Grohmann has stepped down as the Charity
Committee person. Tony as President will have to appoint
a new one. A suggestion was brought up to not have three
charities as this spreads our money too thin. Sal Cruz felt
that we should keep them closer in Orange County. Tony
made a motion to only have Calicinto Ranch and Patriots
and Paws as our charities of choice. It was seconded and
passed. There was concern on the limited amount of funds
generated by the car show for our charities, so a motion
was made to add funds from the general budget to give
each charity an equal and even amount. It was seconded
and passed. Will to call Calicinto Ranch to see when they
could come to our General meeting to get their check. Tony
will call Patriots and Paws. John Spurr had talked to Tony
about the Paws part of Patriots and Paws. There was some
confusion on where Paws fit in with that charity. So, Pam
said that she would talk to Penny and get it clarified. In an
e-mail Pam sent out to the Board she responded with:
“They are considered a Community Partner and the funds
that we donate to Patriots and Paws is not shared with
them. They are totally separate and the Patriot part
(Penny) only refers Veterans to their service for dogs and
other services they provide. Her part of the   charity only
focuses on the Veterans and the household goods that are
collected and given to them. The money that we raise and
donate to them goes for overhead and $250.00 worth of
goods given to each veteran that applies to them. They try
and have enough to help at least 100 families a month and
1000 a year.”



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE: January 2020

Happy New Year! I can’t believe 2019 is now history and we embark on another new year. Time
seems to fly by at a faster pace every year. If only my skills on the autocross course would get faster
every year!

As I reminisce about 2019, I think of the many autocross weekends, a few rally and car show
weekends, major Corvette gatherings such as Bloomington Gold and Mid America Fun Fest, NCCC
Governors meetings, NCCC Convention, and the National Corvette Museum’s Bash and 25th

anniversary celebrations. It was a very busy year, 2020 looks to be just as busy, and I look forward to
doing it all again. I enjoy the cars and the activities, but mostly I enjoy spending time with Corvette
people. You are my extended family and I am truly grateful.

As we look forward to 2020 and start to organize our calendars, don’t forget to put this year’s
NCCC Convention in Indianapolis, IN on your schedule. The dates are July 5th through July 10th and
more information can be found
at: https://www.corvettesnccc.org/2020Convention/Convention2020.php. Registration will open
February 1st.

You still have one more chance to help support the NCCC charity program benefitting St Jude
Children’s Research Hospital. A set of tires will be raffled off at the February NCCC Governors
meeting. Details are available at: https://www.corvettesnccc.org/Charity/FreeTiresForm.pdf and
the deadline for this drawing is Feb 10th. Please help support this worthy cause.

Have you ordered your “next generation” C8 Corvette yet?  I have not, but I have at least 4
friends that have. There certainly seems to be plenty of excitement and the car seems to be
generating a lot of interest from both the traditional Corvette enthusiasts as well as a new
demographic of young people. The car was engineered with a possible right hand drive configuration,
so we know GM is looking at the export market also. I can’t wait to see one at an autocross course.

I recently attended the Board of Directors meeting of the National Corvette Museum. There are
many upgrades and expansions in various stages of planning. I think you can almost feel the
excitement in the air as the Museum moves forward. Are you a member and do you support the
Museum? Check out their website at: https://www.corvettemuseum.org to find out all about what’s
new and how you can be a supporter.

That’s all for now – see you out there.

Save the Wave,
Dale Samuelson
NCCC President



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

January Birthdays
10 - Chris Glodery
10 - Marge Huhta
16 - Art Huhta
19 - Shirley Jones
24 - Brian Valparaiso
25 - Ann Meeuwenberg

February Birthdays
15 - Doug Meeuwenberg
15 - Judi Spurr
19 - Marsha Gallavan
22 - Bill DeForrest

January Anniversaries
 9 - Randy & Rosie Valparaiso

February Anniversaries



List of Corvettes At Connell Chevrolet For Sale
If interested, call DJ Martin at Connell Chevrolet @ 714-349-6663

5 Pre-Owned:
Year  Style   Color   Price   Miles
2019  ZR1  3ZR  Ceramic Gray    $ 129,799   11,183

2018  Grand Sport, 2LT Silver Metallic   $ 75,045  12,019
Convertible

2017   Grand Sport, 2LT  Arctic White   $ 91,515    131

2016  Z06 1LZ Coupe Arctic White   $ 64,999  8,785

2013  Grand Sport 1LT Torch Red   $ 59,440  31,476

7 New:
Model    Style    Transmission
Z06       1LZ       Automatic

ZR1       3ZR Coupe   Automatic

Convertible    4 with 1LT   3 Automatic & 1 Manual

Grand Sport    1LT    Automatic



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the last
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Douglas M for pictures from the banquet and for
general tech help. Douglas really came through for me this
month! You Rock! Thank you, Eric for being my editor.

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Corvette For Sale!

 * 2003 50th Anniversary Corvette

 It is absolutely immaculate inside and out.

 * Miles: Just over 17,000.
 * Color is called 50th Anniversary Red,

it is kind of a burgundy color.
 You will not find a nicer more well cared for car.
 Garage kept, adult driven, never abused.

  Contact: Raymond Hebel
@ 805-340-7348

www.raymondmichael.com

 If you need further information he would
 welcome your call.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~





American Legion Post 555
14582 Beach Blvd.

Midway City, CA 92655
2nd Annual

All American Car Show & Shine
Administered by Corvettes of Southern California

Open to American Cars pre-2000

Saturday May 2, 2020
9:00am – 2:00pm

Rain or Shine Check-in 8:00am

Commanders Choice Award
Participant Choice Awards

Year ____________ Make ________________ Model _______________ Color _____________

Name ________________________________________________________

Address ______________________________________________________

City _______________________________ State ______ Zip __________

Phone (_______) _________________

Email ________________________________________________________

Registration: $25. Before April 20, 2020 After April 20, 2020 and day of show $30.

Make check payable to CSC and Mail Registration to: Questions email:
Corvettes of Southern California info@corvettesofsocal.com
P.O Box 1512 or call
Huntington Beach, CA 92647 (714) 585-2948

Proceeds Benefit the American Legion Post 555 and their support to American Veterans
The undersigned desires to enter and participate in the American Legion Post 555 All American Car Show and Shine at the American Legion Post 555, 14582
Beach Blvd, Midway City, CA and does hereby tender his/her application. In consideration of this application the undersigned does hereby 1) Release the
American Legion and Corvettes of Southern California and all respective staff, volunteers and agents from any and all liability arising from the event; 2) Release all
other participating business facilities and participants from any and all liability from event; 3) Give permission to use any photographs or information obtained prior
to and at the event for publication advertising and video filming of the event and 4) Agree to have vehicle liability insurance required by the State of California DMV
CVC 16020 Section 9a. I have read and accepted the terms and conditions:

Signature: __________________________________________________ Date: ____________________

Goody Bags

50/50 Raffle

Food and
Beverages
available

CLASSES
Pre-1950

1950-1959
1960-1969
1970-1979
1980-1989
1990-1999





Patriots and Paws
 Penny Lambright, Founder, Chairman of the Board

 1825 E. Via Burton
 Anaheim, CA 92806

 www.patriotsandpaws.org

 (714) 323-7229

Patriots & Paws New Warehouse in Anaheim





Well, maybe 155?


